EDUCATIONAL POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING

Friday, February 15th, 2013

2:00-4:00 pm

3-104 MCB, Library/Conference Room

Minneapolis Campus

(Note: we will meet in Minneapolis spring semester)

AGENDA
Present: Leslie Schiff, Jean Underwood, John Ward, Stuart Goldstein (Chair), Nikki Letawsky Shultz, Paul Siliciano, James Cortner, Beau Miller, Taylor Boyle, Stefanie Wiesneski, Andrew Truong, Meaghan Thul 
Absent: Rogene Schnell, Nicole Waxmonsky, Sue Wick, David Kirkpatrick, Martha Flanders, Jane Phillips, Adam Harvey, Robin Wright  
1. Approve minutes from January 18th, 2013 meeting
Approved.
2.  Old Business
No old business was discussed.
3.  New Business 


A. Course proposal:  Bio1 3270:  Systems Biology (John)
Regarding the course proposal from the February, John is presenting on the consultation and changes made to the course proposal. One of the issues previously addressed was which pre-requisites should be included? It was concluded that Biochemistry will be one and Math 1241 will be another.

· Igor contacted Duane Nykamp, per the EPC’s suggestion, to discuss the possibility for Duane to include linear algebra topics in preparation of the proposed course. Duane is receptive to this, has already been planning on including sufficient linear to calculate eigen values.
· Stu had a concern of whether or not the students will have working knowledge of Met Lab. Beau responded that students have had exposure to this with their other classes. John mentioned that Igor has a few lectures dedicated to demonstrating to students how Met Lab works. Students also have an option of taking a Met Lab tutorial outside of class. 
· Leslie asked for clarification on the syllabus under item #3 -what is SBML? Stu feels that Igor may be assuming students have more background than they do. Syllabus seems a bit intimidating, which may scare students away from this course. Stu suggested flushing out syllabus a bit and only using URL with regards to Academic Dishonesty. Leslie added that syllabus still needs mental health added to it.
· One of the questions brought up at the last EPC meeting was are there any classes similar to this course at a 3000 level? It was concluded after the consultation that there are no closely matching classes offered at the undergraduate level to CBS students. Graduate students have a broader range of courses to pick from, which is a rationale not to offer the proposed class at a 4000 level but rather a 3000 level.
· Jean asked why in the course proposal the “related classes” listed are different than the “similar classes” that were listed in the consultation. Paul tried to clarify that “related” might be courses in a series, whereas “similar” might mean competing courses. However, this needs to be clarified. Under consultation section of course proposal, Igor needs to include “latest/most up to date” consultation information. 
· The big question John asked is will this course serve as a quantitative two requirement for any of the majors? Stu mentioned that this class could fit in nicely with Biology minors. John wonders how many students would be interested? Jim said that EEB majors would accept this for the quantitative two requirements, as well as offer it as an elective course.
Action: DUGs need to decide which majors will accept this as a quantitative 2, but first this course should be put on elective lists. John wants this course as a quant 2 requirements immediately and will support Igor. Paul asked, do majors decide before or after course runs? Jean answered that it can happen both ways.  
Approved the course. 
4.  Announcements
The March 8th EPC meeting will take place in 404 Walter Library. 
